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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Tammy Pepper
County Commissioner
Rusk County Precinct 2
115 N Main St, Suite 500A
Henderson, TX 75652

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Pepper:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

164 ^-^*

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Freddie Swan
County Commissioner
Rusk County Precinct 3
115 N Main St, Suite 500A
Henderson, TX 75652

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Swan:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www. RuskPanolaTransmission Project. com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

1r2 Lc^^

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Harold Howell
County Commissioner
Rusk County Precinct 4
115 N Main St, Suite 500A
Henderson, TX 75652

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Howell:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

164
L0:91-t

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

Ms. Trudy McGill
County Clerk
Rusk County
115 N Main St, Suite 206
Henderson, TX 75653

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Ms. McGill:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

Irl-

C9:5t
Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Lynn Vincent
Mayor
Carthage
812 W. Panola
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Vincent:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

C3^

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

Ms. Brenda Samford
City Manager
Carthage
812 W. Panola
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Ms. Samford:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanoiaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

164

C)*.

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Ida Beck
Commissioner
Carthage, TX
PO Box 400
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Beck:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
1 and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

Irl-

C)*

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable John Cooke
Commissioner
Carthage, TX
PO Box 400
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Cooke:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

164

;):5k
Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Jerry Hanszen
Commissioner
Carthage, TX
PO Box 400
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Hanszen:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

14
CDc5t

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Olin Joffrion
Mayor Pro Tern
Carthage, TX
PO Box 400
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Joffrion:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

14

Lr%

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

Ms. Debbie Pierce
City Secretary
Carthage, TX
PO Box 400
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Ms. Pierce:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

14

cc):%-
Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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Randle-Biehler, Kasey

From: Ortiz, Joab
Sent: Tuesday, November 24, 2015 3:09 PM
To: Randle-Biehler, Kasey
Subject: FW: map
Attachments: 20151124135545.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Please add this to SDMS.

Joab Ortiz
Burns & McDonnell
0: 816-349-6766
M: 913-706-3102

From: dpierce@carthagetexas.com [mailto:dpierce@carthagetexas.com]
Sent: Tuesday, November 24, 2015 2:01 PM
To: Ortiz, Joab <joabortiz@burnsmcd.com>
Subject: map

Joab,
Attached please find the water line map for the City of Carthage. The line begins just below the dam at Lake Murvaul and
crosses FM1970, CR 119. CR 114, CR 115, CR 116 and CR 403. If you have any other questions, please feel free to
call.

Debbie Pierce, CPM
City Secretary
City of Carthage
903-693-3868, ext. 15

Fax 903-693-3882
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November 9, 2015

Mr. Robert Underwood
City Attorney
Carthage, TX
PO Box 400
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Mr. Underwood:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

Ir2
L)51S

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

The Honorable Maxie Lake
Mayor
Gary City
P.O. Drawer 160
Gary, TX 75643

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Lake:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

(.:91S

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

The Honorable Debra Smith
Mayor Pro Tern
Gary City
P.O. Drawer 160
Gary, TX 75643

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Smith:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

14
(0:91t

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure

A-239
431



PUC Docket No. 45624
Attachment I

Page 381 of 476

(This page intentionally left blank)

A-240
432



PUC Docket No. 45624
Attachment 1

Page 382 of 476

"SP\L
GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

The Honorable Jerri Bolton
Alderperson
Gary City, TX
PO Drawer 160
Gary City, TX 75643

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Bolton:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

lc^'
C95k;

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

The Honorable Glenda Grimes
Alderperson
Gary City, TX
PO Drawer 160
Gary City, TX 75643

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Grimes:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
1 and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

14

c,^-

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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November 9, 2015

The Honorable Mark Thorton
Alderperson
Gary City, TX
PO Drawer 160
Gary City, TX 75643

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Thorton:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

16-1- ((-)*
Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

The Honorable Linda Thorson
Alderperson
Gary City, TX
PO Drawer 160
Gary City, TX 75643

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear The Honorable Thorson:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

Ms. Pam Woodfin
City Secretary
Gary City, TX
PO Drawer 160
Gary City, TX 75643

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Ms. Woodfin:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
1 and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

lc^'

L):%-

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

Mr. Rick McPherson
City Attorney
Gary City, TX
408 W. Sabine
Carthage, TX 75633

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Mr. McPherson:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project ( Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

164

Ccj^-%

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

Mr. Tim Boone
Board Chair
Lake Murvaul Water Board

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Mr. Boone:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

164
C::5t

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

Mr. Doug Turk
General Manager
Deep East Texas Electric Cooperative
PO Box 736
San Augustine, TX 75972

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Mr. Turk:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

lr^'
C):9t

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure
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GARLAND POWER & LIGHT

November 9, 2015

Mr. Joe Wooten
Board Member- District 6
Deep East Texas Electric Cooperative
PO Box 736
San Augustine, TX 75972

Re: Rusk - Panola Transmission Project

Dear Mr. Wooten:

Garland Power & Light (GP&L), in partnership with Rusk Interconnection LLC, is developing the
Rusk - Panola Transmission Project (Project) to interconnect the Electric Reliability Council of
Texas transmission grid to the Southern Cross Transmission Project, which will in turn connect
to the southeastern United States. The Project will be a double circuit, 345-kV alternating
current transmission line that will begin at a new Oncor Electric Delivery Company switching
station in Rusk County and extend eastward for approximately 40 miles to a new GP&L
switching station in Panola County, adjacent to a new Southern Cross converter station, both to
be located near the Texas/Louisiana state line (see enclosed map of the Project study area).

Because you are a representative of your community, we want to make you aware of upcoming
public outreach to engage and inform residents regarding the transmission line routing process
and our subsequent application to the Public Utility Commission of Texas for approval of a
certificate of convenience and necessity. We will be holding two public open houses to introduce
the Project, present potential routing options, and solicit feedback from landowners and anyone
interested in the Project. The open houses will be on Tuesday and Wednesday, December
I and 2, 2015, at the Carthage Civic Center, 1702 South Adams, Carthage, Texas 75633.
The open houses will be informal, and the public is welcome to attend any time from 4 to
7 p.m. Landowners within 500 feet of any of the proposed route options will be mailed an
invitation to the open house and a map of the route alternatives. As a leader in the community,
we also invite you to attend the open houses. Your insight, including identification of any routing
constraints or opportunities that should be considered, is vital to the Project routing process. A
map of the proposed route alternatives will be available on the Project website
(www.RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com) starting November 16, 2015.

Your input is important, and we look forward to speaking with you. If you have any questions or
require additional information prior to the open houses, please call 888-781-3350 or email
info@RuskPanolaTransmissionProject.com. You may also send information by mail addressed
to: Burns & McDonnell c/o Joab Ortiz, 9400 Ward Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64114.

Sincerely,

16-2
CC-A(F-1

Joab Ortiz
On Behalf of Garland Power & Light
Enclosure

A-257
449
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